
_ February 3, 1944 

The Ottumwa Bird Glub held its regular 

meeting in the Courier Auditoriun, Thursday, 

February ord, 1943 with about 100 persons 

present. 

-Three reels of motion pictures-- 

waa Wings" and "Birds of the Spring Woods" 

in natural color and "Know the Hawks" were 

shown with comments by Pres. C.C. Ayres, se 

The members voted to invite the Iowa 

-. Ornithologists! Union to Ottumwa for the 

amni:a 1 spr*ng convention this year. 

Charles C. Ayres, =. presented each per- 

son present with a mimeographed summary of the 

past year's programs, results of fiela trips, 

acknowledgements, and the list of 161 birds 

reported by members of the club. Credit was 

given to Miss Jane Wood who had cut the stencil. 

A bill for $2.00 was allowed i the expenses 

of the guest speaker, Wilbur Dole,of the last 

meeting. 

Following this meeting eopies of Robert's 

Bird Portraits in Color were sold, a 
: eee ‘Norris, Secretary 


